
(Rocky Mountain House, AB) – Clearwater County has successfully acquired approximately 139 
acres of land (SE-25-39-5-W5), located directly adjacent to the Leslieville Wastewater Treatment 
Facility. With its prime location and high-quality farmland, this land will serve as an important asset 
in supporting long-term infrastructure planning and enhancing community services for current and 
future residents. This strategic purchase positions the County to proactively plan for future growth 
and development within the Hamlet of Leslieville.

“This purchase represents a proactive step to support the long-term development and sustainability 
of Leslieville,” said Reeve Michelle Swanson. “It strengthens our strategy to plan for future services 
and long-term economic viability while supporting a growing population in the hamlet.”

The land’s proximity to key infrastructure and its agricultural versatility add long-term value for 
planning, growth, and potential community development opportunities. Clearwater County remains 
committed to investing in initiatives that preserve the region’s rural character while ensuring well-
managed future growth. Short- and long-term plans for this parcel will be discussed at a future 
Strategic Planning Council Committee of the Whole meeting.
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